
 
 

Our Vision Statement  

Our Foundation: By following the example and direction of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ; through God’s Word and 

Sacraments; and according to the traditions and confessions of the Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod....  

 Our Vision: Pilgrim Lutheran Congregation will be a growing and Spirit–filled family of disciples reaching out to the community 

and world by using innovative and exciting ministries to help all people mature in the Christian faith. 
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December 6, 2017 
 

Parents of Pilgrim Choice Students: 
 
Thank you for checking into this website!  This letter is an explanation of the Wisconsin Parental Choice 
Program, (WPCP) 2016-17 State Test Results link.  When you click on the link on our webpage entitled: 
 
http://www.pilgrimluth.org/school/documents/State-Rpt-Crd-Pilgrim_2016-17.pdf  
 
you will be able to see how schools across the State of Wisconsin did on the state test, which is named 
FORWARD.  All Choice students are required to take this test.  All schools that are eligible for students in the 
WPCP must, according to state law, publish this document on their website.  
 
However, if a school has less than 20 students in the WPCP program, they are NOT required to administer the 
test to their students.  Pilgrim Lutheran School has 8 students.  Therefore, we are NOT required to give this 
test to our 8 students.  As you look over the results, you will NOT see any results for Pilgrim students,   
 
We are also required to share with you the educational choice information, which can be found at: 
    
https://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs/student-applications  
 
Pilgrim Lutheran School has administered the NWEA MAP test to our children in the fall on September 11-15, 
2017.  The children di a great job.  We will again administer the NWEA MAP test to our children in the spring of 
the year on the week of April 9-13.  If you have any questions about these tests please contact Principal John 
E. Schultz for further information.   
 
Serving our Savior in prayer, 

John E, Schultz  
John E. Schultz 
Principal 
Pilgrim Lutheran School 
Green Bay, WI 
johnschultz@pilgrimluth.org 
920-965-2269 
1 Thessalonians 5:18 – “In everything give thanks!”  
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